
April was surprisingly sunnier  
then last year!  It made Easter here seem more festive.  Easter  

is referred to as “Holy Week” here, but is anything, but that.   
Our kids colored eggs by hand with their color crayons.  The church enjoyed the egg hunt many for their first 

time ever to take part in one.  For us it was most special to share what the Holy Week, is really Biblically 

about.  For such a religious people, they had no idea to what all really happened for us.    
The week following Easter, we had the Lord’s Supper for the first time.  We made our grape juice, because 

the only thing available out her with grape in it is wine or a type of grape water.  We used a 3-inch crackers, 
so instead of a bite size remembrance, we had a snack size one.  Right before we took part, two girls 

(Valentina & Catalina) of a new family in our church received Christ and then took part with us that night.  It 

made the time all the sweeter.  
Two moms (Gabriella & Isabella) have given birth to two new baby boys (Elijah  & Joaquin).  Having the 

same due date, they were born just two days apart.  Gabriella was in church on Elijah’s first Wednesday, and 
ready to dedicate him to Christ.  So we had our first baby dedication that night.  

Two more members (Patricio & Marcella) have joined this month.  They have been here since the first 

service along with their daughter, Matie, who is Lili’s age.  It is a huge blessing to see the membership   
growing.  Just in case you wonder why we do not write last names, it is because here people are born with 

two or three, then when married add their married name.  It can get quite difficult to go beyond a first name. 
Luis and Sandra have found a home and are now in Panguipulli, unfortunately he has had to look for some 

side work at this time.  But we are praying that the Lord will supply to fully support him as he prepares to be 

the Pastor here in just a year. 
We had 3 visitors in church the month of April.  As of the end of April we have had 99 visitors since we 

began 6 months ago!  We have also seen 9 saved this month. 

Josiah celebrated his 4th birthday, with a treasure hunt and time at the park. Then a day later he cut his 

head open, again. Thank the Lord for taking care of him, he is doing much better now, just really sensitive.  

Also we had our final paperwork on our residence visa go through, which was just a payment for the   
paperwork.  We planned for this over a year ago, but it came unexpected at this time, and with a time limit. 

God faithfully supplies our needs just when needed and we are glad to be in the hands of the Lord.  

            We gratefully serve our Savior here in your name and covet your prayers in our daily lives.   
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